
 

 

 

  

 

 
 

Athens, November 4th 2020  

 
 
 
 
 

Correction note according to par. 2 article 23 of Law 3556/2007 
 

 

EYDAP informs the investment public, that following the letter of the Hellenic Capital 

Market Commission dated 27.10.2020 and notified to the Company on 30.10.2020, 

regarding the assessment of the impact of the pandemic in the future and the disclosure 

of quantitative effects, the Company proceeds to the following additional note in the 

Section "Prospects for the Second Half of 2020" page 27, paragraph 2 of the Semi-

Annual Financial Report of the Board of Directors: 

The provision of water supply and sewerage services is an inelastic product, mainly 

affected by weather conditions. High temperatures favor higher consumption. From the 

consumption data analyzed until October 2020, we observe a small increase in 

consumption, that stands however within the limits of fluctuations observed over time. 

From the data of the first wave of the pandemic (March-April 2020), it was observed 

that in conditions of total Lockdown the category of corporate customers was negatively 

affected, while the category of household consumption was positively affected. In April, 

there was an increase in water consumption coming out from the Water Treatment 

Plants of 4.4% compared to the same month last year, which is mainly attributed to 

fluctuations in climatic factors, such as volume and the number of rainy days, as well as 

the temperature. Regarding the month of March, we observe a small increase of 0.7%. 

The conditions of partial lockdown in place since November 3, 2020 in the Attica Region, 

are expected to affect to a lesser extent the individual tariff categories, while the total 

consumption is not estimated to be significantly affected. Therefore, it is estimated that 

total consumption by the end of the year will not change significantly. 

 

Regarding the reduce of the receipts and the overdue receivables observed during the 

period March-April 2020 due to the suspension of operation of the Customer Service 

Centers and the suspension of the water supply interruption program until 30/6/2020, 

the course of the receipts is normalizing, a fact that can be seen in the following 

diagram of cumulative difference in receipts from 2/1 to 2/11 of 2019 and 2020: 
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The continuous digitalization of the Company's services and the simultaneous 

familiarization of consumers with electronic services has had a positive effect. Provided 

that the existing conditions of partial lockdown are maintained, it is estimated that the 

normalization of the receipts rate will continue, with the possibility of a slow-down in the 

receipts of some categories of corporate invoices (restaurants, sports facilities). 

Due to the constantly changing situation, EYDAP is monitoring the evolution of the 

conditions and in case of a significant change, in relation to the accumulated experience 

so far from the evolution of the pandemic phenomenon, it will inform the investment 

community accordingly. 


